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IMPORTANT 

ANNUAL MEETING 
Monday, February 25 

at 5:00 p.m. 
V oting  M em bers  will 

elect eight 
new Directors 

and vote on changes 
in our By-Laws

Ray Ludwig

Raymond P. Ludwig named 

O.C.C. General Manager

Following a six-month nationwide 

talent search, our Board of Directors 

announced the appointment of Act­

ing Manager Raymond P. Ludwig to 

be Genera l M anager , effective 

January 7, 1980.

Mr. Ludwig has been an Outrigger 

employee for fifteen years. Starting 
as pu rchas ing  agent ,  he was 

promoted successively Assistant to 

the Managerand Assistant Manager. 

A keen interest in private club 

management led to years of study in 

the University of H aw a ii ’s Travel 

Industry Management department. 

He has received certificates of 

achievement in food and beverage 

cost control, restaurant and beverage 

management and club management.

Ray and wife Carol have just 

moved into a new home in Kailua. 

They have two daughters: Ann, 11, 

and Tracie, 9. Ray is an active 

member of the Hawaii Quarter Horse 

Association, but may find that his 

new responsibilities leave little time 

for pursuing his hobby of breeding 

and showing quarter horses.

Candidates for 1980 
OCC Directorates

The C lu b ’s 1980 Nom i na t i n g  

Committee, composed of Thomas A. 

Haine, Chairman; Peter Balding; 

Cline Mann; Howard Bugbee, and 

W ill iam  Eggers III, announces that 

the fo llow ing  slate of Regular 

Members in good standing have 

indicated their willingness to run for 

Director of the Outrigger Canoe Club 

for the 1980 Club year:

Robert Moore Guy Harrison

C.E. “Bud” Ackerman G il Hicks 

W illiam  Cook Sharon Bintliff

Hank Rigg W illiam  Erickson

Robert Vieira Jim Petersen

)oe Miccio )ack Beaumont

Kim W oolaway Jaron Hancock

Buster Chapman 

O f the above-named fifteen candi­

dates, eight will be elected by our 

membership to fill vacancies on the 

Board of Directors during the coming 

year. Voting members will receive 

t h e i r  b a l l o t s ,  t o g e t h e r  w i t h  

b iog raph ica l  sketches of each 

c a n d i d a t e ,  before  the A n n u a l  

Election, Be sure to let your voice be 

heard: VOTETHE CAND IDATES OF 

Y OU R  CHOICE!

Thomas A. Haine 
Chairman, Nominating Committee

Viki Graham

V ik i G raham  made 

Assistant to M anager Ludw ig

Viki, who is well known to our 

membership, has been with the 

Outrigger and a very vital part of it 

for seventeen years. She was 

secretary to the Manager for several 

years, then was appointed Executive 

Secretary of the Club.

Our very best wishes to Viki in her 

new position.

Help Wanted
Are you an undiscovered author? Is 

that story burning in your breast? Do 

you want to blow your stack?

DO IT! DO IT NOW!

Join the Public Relations (PR. )  

Committee. Fill out your Committee 

Preference card - make your choice 

the P.R. Committee.

The Public Relations Committee 

will be the working staff of the NEW 

16-page “Outr igger”, our C lu b ’s 

monthly house organ.

DO IT! DO IT NOW!

Tom Reiner
Coordinating Director for Public Relatations



Paddleboard Racers Set 

New Records in the 

2nd Annual Winter Race

On Sunday, December 30, 1979, 

twenty-two strong-armed paddle­

board racers started from Outrigger 

Beach on the 10,000-meter grind laid 

out by our Club's own paddleboard 

enthusiasts. Weather and ocean 

conditions were ideal and the 

paddlers took advantage of both to 

roll up a few new records.

Bret Goodfriend, winner of last 

summer's paddleboard race, kept up 

the good work, paddling off wi th both 

overall and men's top honors in new 

record time of 1:15.02, beating Chuck 
Keliey's time by 2 minutes.

Kisi H aine, w in n e r W om e n ’s D iv is ion , 
Paddleboard Race

Boy's winner, and 5th overall, was 

Pat Caldwell. His time of 1:24.54 

broke his own record of 1:31.15, set in 

the 1978 winter race.

Women's winner was Kisi Haine in 

the record time of 1:56.40, beating her 

own record of 1:58.12 set in the 1979 

summer race.

Following the race, awards were 

presented at the Club to the first three 

finishers. On display during the beer, 

soda and sandwiches feed was the 

new Perpetual Paddleboard Trophy, 

which will have the names of all 

division winners inscribed on it.

( l / r )  Cline Mann w ith  W inner Bret Goodfriend 
and Dale Hope, second place fin ishe r

Finishers and Times

Class
Place Name Time finish

1 Bret Goodfriend 1:15:02 (Record) M- 1
2 Dale Hope 1:18:04 M- 2
3. Grady Howe 1:19:13 M 3
4 Jim m y Dean 1:20:59 M 4
5 Pat Caldwell 1:21:54 (Record) B- 1
6. John Scully 1:22:49 B- 2
7 Bruce Gordon 1:25:35 B 3
8 Keone Downing 1:27:14 M- 5
9 Pat Kelly 1:30:12 M 6

10 B Van Der Leeden 1:32:37 M- 7
11 Alec Cooke 1:32:58 M- 8
12. Paul Manaut 1:33:29 M 9
13. Francis Burgess 1:34:46 M-10
14. Brian Higa 1:35:24 M -11
15. Ian Emberson 1:36:50 M 12
16 Peter Dolan 1:39:20 M-13
17. Gerry N ishim oto 1:51:48 M 14
18. Hugh M urray 1:51:49 M 15
19. Norm Dunmire 1:55:15 M 16
20 Kisi Haine 1:56:40 (Record) W- 1
21 Ann Hogan 2:06:17 W- 2
22. (Pat Fishell d id  not com plete race)

Parents of Junior members

Junior Members leaving school -

or their parents - are requested to 

notify the office manager.

FOR BEACH WEAR
and many kinds 

of sports apparel 

and equipment 

visit the C lub ’s

BEACH SHOP
Locker Room Floor

Athletic photos missed

Because of some unexpla ined 

mixup, a number of good photos of 

the paddleboard race and other 

interesting subjects were put on 

display in the lobby, where many of 

our members may miss seeing them, 

instead of getting into The Outrigger, 

where all could have seen them. That, 

we think, was unfortunate.

Meet New Members. ..

Roland Rieve

Jennife r Staats

S tuart D. Shelly
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PRESIDENT S REPORT - FEBRUARY, 1980

Announcing CPR Classes
The Outrigger Canoe Club, in 

cooperation with the American Red 

Cross, w'ill offer basic cardiopul­

monary resuscitation (CPR) classes 

to our membership, starting early in 

March.

The first two classes will be held on 

Monday evenings, March 3rd and 

10th, in the C lub ’s Board Room. Class 

time for the basic course is four 

hours, from 6 to 10 p.m.

If membership response to the 

first two classes is good, more classes 

will be scheduled later in the spring. 

Attendance at the opening classes 

will be restricted to 20 members, and 

will be on a first-come, first-served 

basis. A $4 fee is charged to cover 
cost of equipment and instruction 

book. Please phone the C lub  

Receptionist, or sign up at the front 

desk before February 15.

The Green Flash
by Anonymous

A green coloration of the upper 

portion of the sun, caused by 

a t m o s p h e r i c  r e f r a c t i o n  a n d  

occasionally seen as the sun rises 

above or sinks below the horizon, is 

called the "Green Flash". It is 

generally seen over large bodies of 

water or desert areas where the view 

is not obstructed by clouds or 

impurities in the air.

For OCC members and their guests, 

the Green Flash may be seen from the 

Hau Terrace at this time of the year 

when the sun is setting and the air is 
clear, w ith  no clouds on the horizon 

between the viewer and the sun.

You are doubtless familiar with the 

seven colors of the spectrum: red, 

orange, yellow, green, blue, indigo 

and violet. As the sun sets, the lower 

red rays have sunk below the 

observer's horizon. Orange and 

yellow are largely absorbed by the 

atmosphere. Blue and violet rays are 

scattered by dust particles in the air, 

leaving GREEN. Thus, the Green 

Flash.

Warning: avoid staring at the 

setting sun while awaiting the Green 

Flash. Instead, watch the sun "out of 

the corner of your eye" until it is 

ready to go below the horizon; then 

watch for the Green Flash. (It takes a 

camera with a 200 to 1 focal length to 

catch the phenomenon.)

The big news this month is the 

appo in tment of Mr. R A Y M O N D  

LUDW IG  as our General Manager. . . 

his story appears elsewhere in this 

issue. Mr. Ludwig was selected over 

some stiff competition and the Board 

gave him their full endorsement and 

support.

In the January issue of Honolulu 

magazine I read an article which 

pointed out the dinner increases that 
have taken place in a number of our 

local restaurants between 1976 and 

late 1979. I met with Mr. Ludwig and 

we compared the dinner increases 

quoted in the article with our own 

dinners here at the Club for the same 

time period. In general the various 

res tau ran ts  referred to in  the 

Honolulu magazine story increased 

prices an average of 83% with one 

restaurant increasing their dinner 

prices 138%! Meanwhile we have 

shown an average increase for the 

same dinners of only 29%.

At our December Board meeting 

Mr. Richard Coons of the House 

Committee and a local partner of 

Touche Ross accounting firm met 

with us and brought us up to date 

with various IRS regulations that 

govern our operation. It is comforting 

to have this type of professionalism 

on our House Committee to keep us 

current. We also had ano ther  

professional meet with us at the 

December meeting. . .Mr. Nikolaus 

Klotz of our Food and Beverage 

Committee and General Manager of 

the Hawaiian Regent. . .Third Floor, 

etc. Mr. Klotz reviewed our food and 

beverage operations for the past year 

and it appears we are in excellent 

shape.

Now that wehaveourmanagerand  

controller, our next challenge that 

should be resolved is our computer 

system, followed by the kitchen and 

storage expansion. . .then solar 

heating.

President Ron Sorrell

Tho our parking during these 

w inter months is not a major 

problem, we have nevertheless, 

instructed management to make 

some adjustments in our canoe repair 

area that will give us a few more 

parking spaces. Meanwhile our Long 

Range Planning Committee continues 

to wrestle with the many facets of our 

parking problems and solutions.

Here is one of those little steps we 

took to make your life here at the 

Club more comfortable. I recently 

was reading a book written by one of 

our members - "The Skin You Live 

In”, by Doctor Norman Goldstein. In 

the book he writes: “Sunburn is d u e  
to a temporary condition known as 

p h o to sy n th e s is .  P h o to s y n th e s is  

seems to be due to certain substances 

that are found in food, cosmetics and 

medicine." Listed as common photo- 

synthesizers are two brands of soap 

currently used by our Club: Safe- 

Guard and Dial. I met with Doctor 

Goldstein and he gave me a list of 

other soaps that would not cause 

photosynthesis. We now have these 

recommended soaps in our locker 

rooms.

That's it for this month. . .see all 

you voting members at the Annual 

Meeting on Monday, February 25 at 5 

p.m.
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Though the Season is over, Sweet Victories live on ...

Top, left: W inners of the  Rosa Inv ita tiona l: Dale Hope; Tim Kelley; 
Tiare R ichert; Ann Hogan; M onte Costa.

Top. right: W orld Champs, ’ 79 Molokai M en's Crew: ( l / r ) :  John 
Finney; Tim Guard; Ed P ickering; Sfeve Scott (Coach); B ill Bright; 
M urray  H ickson; Tom Conner; Dale Hope; J im m y Dean.

Lower left: World Champs W omen's Molokai team: ( l / r )  Tiare 
R ichert; Monte Costa; Diana Smart; Suzy Johnston; Anita 
M inteer; Ann Hogan; Sue Oldt; M iche le  St. John; Connie Maguire; 
Sharon B in tliff; Kaiulu Downing; Tracy Phillips.

Top photo, left: Bridge Officers and Committee, back row, ( l/ r ) :  
V ictoria Geist; Tia Donnelley; B lanche H ill, Treasurer; Helen 
Rose, Secretary. Front row: June Harris, V ice-chairm an; Marie 
Chase, Chairman.

Mrs. Peyton Carroll and Eleanor Synon, w inners of M arjorie 
W illiam s Bridge Trophy.

Seen at the Christm as Open House were B ill Capp w ith two lovely 
com panions, M ichele St. John on his right, and M arilu  Sorrell on 
his left. Nice!
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Dining and Bar Services
-D in in g  Room-

Hours: Tuesday th ru  Saturday

Sunday only 
M onday closed

Luncheon 12:00 noon-2:30 p.m.
D inner 6 :00 p .m .-9:30 p.m.

B runch 8:30 a .m .-2:00 p.m.
Buffe t 6 :00 p.m. -9 :30 p.m:

Dress: Aloha wear is acceptable unless otherw ise specified fo r special occasions. 
T-shirts, tank tops, a th le tic  c lothes a n d /o r swim wear, beach sandals and rubber 
thongs are not acceptable. Gentlemen m ust wear closed footwear

Hours:
-Hau Terrace-

Tuesday th ru  Saturday Food service
Sunday Food service
M onday Food service

H o u rs :

(Holiday menu)

-C o ck ta il Lounge-
Tuesday th ru  S a tu rd a y
Sunday
Monday

12:00 noon-5:00 p.m. 
8 :30  a.m. -5 :00  p.m. 

12:00 noon-2:30 p.m.
12:00 noon-5:00 p.m.

11 :30  a .m .-m id n ig h t 
10:30 a .m .-m idn igh t 
11:30 a .m .-10:00p.m .

A ttire : T-shirts may be worn, but no tank tops or swim wear. Footwear requ ired. 
A fter 6:00 p.m., D ining Room dress requ irem ents apply. 
Dining Room and Hau Terrace Bar service, same hours as cocktail lounge.

-Snack Bar-

Hours: Daily
Sum m er m onths

9:00 a.m .-5:00 p.m. 
9 :00  a.m .-6 :00 p.m.

FAREWELL EDITORIAL

My resignation as Editor of The 

Ou tr igger  has been requested, 

effective when this issue is off the 

press, so this will probably be my last 

official appearance. Reason for the 

change seems to be a takeover of 

editorial responsibilities by the P.R. 

Committee and a projected change to 

a 16-page magazine format. As a 

Senior Member of the Club who first 

joined the organization when it was

Co

\

%

OUTRIGGER
TRAVEL SERVICE

JAY PEASE 
MIKE GIVENS

227 0  K a la k a u a  A ven u e  
S u ite  702, W a ik ik i Business P laza  

H o n o lu lu , H a w a ii 96815  
P h o n e  (8 0 8 ) 9 22 -2719

B o o k i n g 6

FDR SALE!
TAHITI

BALI HAI HOTEL MOO REA 
CONVERTING TO CONDOMINIUMS 

CALL  FOR DETAILS:

JA Y  PEA SE (R A ) PH 9 2 3 -5 3 9 6  
O R

M IK E  G IV E N S  (R A ) PH 3 7 3 -3 0 5 4  
O R  5 2 4 -2 6 0 0

in
MlhE McCDRMACK, REALTORS

£ 3
PRINTERS, INC.

Roy T. Crescenzo 

5 3 7 - 5 3 5 3

420 W A R D  A VE •  H O N O L U L U . H A W A II 96814
the  e m p lo y e e - o w n e d  p r i n t i n g  c o m p a n y

W e w ill d e s ig n  to fit your n e ed s  —  
o n e  c o lo r to fo u r p ro cess  c o lo r p rin tin g  
Stationery • Menus • Brochures 
Annual Reports * Publications

The perfect 

solar system 

designed fo r HNM4U

cAmfaC solar systems
D IS T R IB U T IO N  C O M P A N Y . LTD-

guaranteed by tA m b c
Qjyrmftirno* commni uto.

distributed by

H0RITA SOLAR EN ERG Y, Inc.
Suite 1004, Bishop Trust Build ing • Honolulu. Hawaii 96813 

Telephone 524 1100

only seven years old, I take consider­

able pride in the Club and everything 

having to do with it, so I sincerely 

hope the change may be for the better. 

My tenure as Editor, now eight 

months into its ninth year, has been 

interesting and 1 am indebted to 

many members for their support and 

to some good editorial assistants for 

their help. Aloha!

H a ro ld  H. Y os t
E d ito r em eritus

Wfld fame* iKALEkZH
BICYCLES

U N IV E R S IT Y  C Y C L E R Y
1027 Kapah u lu  Ave .

TEL. 7 3 2 - 1 9 8 9

Raleigh  B icycles  
Mo to becan e  B icycles  

Ho nda  Express Mopeds

PARTS. ACCESSORIES *  SERVICE

WILLIAM D TEELE

VACATION RENTAL Waikiki. Luxury 2-bedroom. Ideal 
fo r two couples A ll amenities. Weekly rate. 595-3712.

The
Flower 

C a r l

1136 
Union Mall 

Hono., III. 96813

• M it/I  l . t t  elvriii- U n d o  
• ( 'a l l iy  l ta llu r d

521-4988
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NEW  M E M B E R S

At their meeting on December 20, 

1979 the Board of Directors elected 

the f o l l o w in g  a p p l i c a n t s  to 

membership in the Outrigger Canoe 

Club:

REGULAR

Roland Rieve

ASSOCIATE:

Stuart D. Shelly 

Jennifer Staats 
Kirby M. Wright

Rule governing 

guests of members
Members are reminded 

that: “A member may bring 

the same guest only twice 

in one month. Members 

are held responsible for the 

conduct of their guests 

while they are on the Club 

premises.” 

Outrigger Canoe Club 

Bylaws

!

o

IN M EM O RIAM

FREDERICK SWARTZ

DECEASED CLUB MEMBER 
JANUARY 21, 1980 14 YEARS

FRANK C. HUBBARD 

DECEASED CLUB MEMBER 

DECEMBER 9, 1979 15 YEARS

GERTRUDE CHASE SHUMACHER 

CLUB MEMBER 

8 YEARS

LARRY GRANT 

DECEASED CLUB MEMBER

DECEMBER 24, 1979 6 YEARS

Published monthly by the

OUTRIGGER CANOE CLUB

2909 K a laka ua  Avenue al D iam ond  Head 
H o n o lu lu . H a w a ii 96815 

Phone 923 1585

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS

Hun S o rre ll, P res iden t
Robert I. M oore, V .P . O p e ra lio n s
M a rk  F. Mm k V .P  A c tiv it ie s
C. E Bud A cke rm a n . T re a s u re r
A rc h ib a ld  C a rs w e ll. A ss t T re a su re r
W ill ia m  F. B a ird . S ecre ta ry
Neal Ifve rse n . A ss t. S ecre ta ry

COORD INATIN G  DIRECTORS

P a u l N ic h o la s  M r  D a n ie l

( .o n io n  W  B rad le y . B u ild in g s  and  G ro u n d s  
W il l ia m  M  W ils o n , t.ong R an ge  P la n n in g  
B e n ia m in  B C a ss id a y . A d m is s io n s  an il

M e m b e rs h ip  
B il l Capp . A tn le lu  s "W inged O "
Th om as A R einer. E n te rta in m e n t P R H is to r ic a l 
C o lin  Choi k. L abor M anagem ent 
C harles M  M a r lin .  Food and Beverages

M ANAGEM ENT STAFF

R aym ond L u d w ig . G ene ra l M anager 
|am es W e lls . A s s is ta n t M a n ag er 

and D in in g  Room M anager 
W ill ia m  T e ru y a . E xecu tive  Chef 
B arbara  A  A n n is . C o n tro lle r

OUTRIGGER STAFF

H a ro ld  H Y ost. E d ito r 
|eanne Dean. E d ito r ia l A s s is ta n t 
S ieve  Riede, P ho tog ra ph e r

Keep Posted!

For current news 

about Club doings 

watch the bulletin 

boards, main lobby 

and locker room level.
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